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Wheat (bushel) $7.04
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Markets

The Colby Free Press wants to 
maintain an accurate record of 
our town. Please report any error 
or lack of clarity in a news story 
to us at 462-3963.
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Kemper Marie Eisenbart Milbert ‘Bert’ Elmer Beringer
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The Hartwell family wants to extend a big “Thank You” 
to all who made the Jeff Hartwell Memorial Race 

possible especially the sponsors, Allen Kurth family 
for the replica car, all the drivers, Jon Schmidt who 

Kassie Carney, promoters, those who donated to the 
helmet passing which is given to the American 

Cancer Society. To all who purchased Jeff Hartwell 
T-shirts. This race is very heartwarming and such an 

honor for us to attend and have the man who drove the 

and now for him to be remembered each year as 
a legend is awesome. Always remembered, 
never forgotten, 23X, always in our hearts.

Irene, Kayla, Chase and Jordan Hartwell

High Plains Lions Club

PANCAKE FEED 
Saturday, December 7th

Net proceeds for community projects

fmbcolby.com

Call or log into online 
banking for more

details today!

785-460-3321Member FDIC

Choose. Enter. Done

STAN’S AUTOMOTIVE
785-462-6741

425 N. Martin Ave., Colby, KS

REAL PROTECTION!
REAL PERFORMANCE!
REAL NAPA PARTS!Filters

ONE STOP. ONE SOURCE. 
PLENTY OF OPTIONS. 
PLENTY OF POWER.

PROVIDING QUALITY NAPA PARTS FOR 37 YEARS

NAPA has the right battery for your make, 
model, driving conditions and budget! 

Talk with us TODAY about your battery needs.

SAFE BATTERY RECYCLING
Be sure to bring your old battery to NAPA for recycling. 

We can also recycle your used oil.

7:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. Monday - Friday
7:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. Saturday

IN THE DISTRICT COURT OF 
THOMAS COUNTY, KANSAS

IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE OF 
ELSIE FRANZ GOOSSEN, 
AKA ELSIE F. GOOSSEN, DECEASED.

CASE NO. 2013-PR-32
 

NOTICE OF HEARING

THE STATE OF KANSAS TO ALL PERSONS 
CONCERNED:

The Southeast Quarter (SE/4) of 
Section Twenty-nine (29), Township 
Nine (9), Range Thirty-three (33), 
Thomas County, Kansas,

LAW OFFICE OF JOHN D. GATZ

P. O. Box 346

Public Notice

Domestic, Stock, Windmill, 
Lorentz Solar Pumps, Submersible, 

Irrigation, Repair and Sales.
With over 30 years of experience!

Ron Shipley - (785) 675-1422
Devan Castle (785) 657-7217

D&R PUMP SERVICE, LLC

state licensed 
Kansas and Nebraska
member of the Kansas 
Groundwater Association

IN THE DISTRICT COURT OF 
THOMAS COUNTY, KANSAS

IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE OF 
GARY L. CURRY, DECEASED. 
 

CASE NO. 2013-PR-31

NOTICE TO CREDITORS

THE STATE OF KANSAS TO ALL PERSONS 
CONCERNED:

2013, a Petition for Issuance of Letters of

   
VIRGINIA M. CURRY, PETITIONER

P. O. Box 346

Public Notice

The KSU Northwest Research-Extension 
Center is accepting applications for an 
Agricultural Technician Sr. until 5:00 PM on 
December 19, 2013. Responsibilities are 
to assist with research on crops and soils 

management. Pay $15.75/hour plus benefits. Minimum qualifications:  
High School diploma or equivalent and one year experience in agriculture. 
Education in an agricultural field may be substituted for experience as 
determined relevant by the agency. Desired qualifications include a 
B.S. degree and/or experience in agronomy or agricultural-related field; 
demonstrated ability to organize tasks and supervise the work of others; 
computer skills; knowledge of farming practices, and experience with 
scientific equipment. Valid driver’s license needed upon employment 
and ability to obtain Commercial Research and Demonstration pesticide 
applicator’s license (Category 10A) within 6 months of employment. Must 
have sufficient mobility to maneuver on and under equipment and to 
transport in excess of 50 lbs unassisted on a regular basis. Applications 
must be submitted on-line at:  http://www.k-state.edu/hr/employment/vac.
html. For more information, call 785-462-6281. Applicants are encouraged 
to review the position description link on this website. Requisition no. 
176174. KSU encourages diversity among its employees. AA/EOE/VPE. 

Kemper Marie Eisenbart, 
daughter of Josh and Lynn Eisen-
bart of Colby, was born Thursday, 
Nov. 21, 2013, at Citizens Medi-
cal Center. She weighed 6 pounds, 
1 ounce, and measured 19 inches.

Grandparents are Bruce and Le-

atte Bandy of Colby, John Eisen-
bart of Goodland and Lily Taylor 
of Three Rivers, Texas. Great-
grandparents are Tom and Barb 
Eisenbart of Goodland and Tom 
and Jane Bandy of Colby.

Kaison James Gillespie, son of 
James and Heather Gillespie of 
Goodland, was born Thursday, 
Nov. 7, 2013, at Citizens Medical 
Center. He weighed 8 pounds, 9 
ounces, and measured 20 inches.

Sister Kaylee Glover welcomed 
him home.

Grandparents are Jim and Caro-
lyn Juranek of Limon, Colo., and 
Jann Gillespie of Goodland.

Kamdyn Nicole Kizer, daughter 
of Jeremy and Kyla Kizer of Col-
by, was born Thursday, Nov. 28, 
2013, at Citizens Medical Center. 
She weighed 5 pounds, 4 ounces, 
and measured 18 1/2 inches.

Sisters Kinley and Klaire wel-

comed her home.
Grandparents are Becky and 

Tracey Kizer of Julesburg, Colo., 
Penny and Dave Worden of Bur-
lington, Colo., and Joe and Lisa 
Rico of Grand Junction, Colo.

Margaret “Maggie” Jean Stewart, daughter of Jay 
and Kelly Stewart of Colby, was born Friday, Nov. 
22, 2013, at Citizens Medical Center. She weighed 8 
pounds, 6 ounces, and measured 20.25 inches.

Sister Imogen Elizabeth and brother Lincoln Mi-
chael welcomed her home.

Grandparents are Rob and Barb Stewart of Clay 
Center and Mike and Laura Whittington of Camaril-
lo, Calif.

Madisyn Claire Wolf, daughter of Scott and Ra-
chel Wolf of Colby, was born Friday, Nov. 22, 2013, 
at Citizens Medical Center. She weighed 6 pounds, 6 
ounces, and measured 20 inches.

Grandparents are Dwayne and Linda Wolf of 
Grinnell, Bob and Sandra Budke of Hays and Gary 
and Mary Ann Shorman of Hays.

It’s that time of year 
again. 

Which time you 
say? It’s Christmas 
season, and many will 
soon be buying a real 
Christmas tree. 

There are a couple 
of ways you can get 
a real tree this year. I 
encourage going to a tree farm be-
cause it’s hard to know where cut 
trees came from and how long it’s 
been since they were cut. 

Dryness and freshness can also 
be a factor when buying them off 
a tree farm, but here are a few tips 
that can help you pick a fresh tree 
this year.

Before you decide to go out 
and choose your tree, measure the 
space where the tree is going to be 
placed in your home. Make sure 
the tree you purchase is going to 
fi t, while also checking what size 
of base you have so it will fi t that 
as well. 

There are many Christmas tree 
species out there and not all are 
created equal. White pines are 
soft and attractive, but will not 
hold larger, heavier ornaments. 
Evergreens that have good needle 
retention include white spruce, 
Fraser fi r, Colorado blue spruce, 
Concolor fi r, balsam fi r, Scotch 
pine, and  Noble fi r.

Each species of tree has a differ-
ent way of showing if it is fresh. 
Bending some of the needles on 
the tree is a good way of telling 
if it’s dry. The needles should not 
break if it’s a pine. On other spe-
cies it can be just the opposite; 
green needles should break crisply 
when bent. 

Another way to tell you have 
chosen a fresh tree is to take a 
good sniff into the tree. If the tree 
smells musty, put it back and keep 
looking. 

And last, check the bark to see 
if it looks fresh. If it has started 
to wrinkle, it may be dry and you 
should keep looking.

It is best to get to the tree lot 
soon after it opens. This will in-
sure that most of the trees will be 
fresh and offer a wider choice. 
Finding a tree that has been stored 
in the shade means the tree has 
been kept cooler and moisture loss 
reduced. 

If you suspect that the tree you 
have chosen is dry or not fresh, 
just keep looking. This is another 
reason we encourage you to buy 
from a tree farm, so you can ask 
the grower lots of questions.

Once home the signifi cant fac-
tor is going to be water. We rec-
ommend making a fresh cut a half 
inch from the bottom. A v-shaped 
cut will not increase water uptake 
to the tree; creating this cut will 
make it more diffi cult to put in a 
stand and will actually decrease 
water uptake. I also advise against 
drilling a hole in the base of the 
tree as this will not help water up-
take either. While setting up your 
tree, take your time and ensure 
that it will not fall or become a 
hazard.

In the fi rst days your tree is go-
ing to need a lot of water. Check 
the tree every six to 12 hours, 
making sure the water is not be-
low the base of the tree. 

There are many additives sug-
gested such as bleach and sugar, 
but they really don’t extend the 
life of the tree. Water is the se-
cret to ensure the life of your tree. 
Also keeping the tree out of direct 
sunlight, away from heat sources, 
and using low-heat lights is good 
practice to keep the tree fresh. If 
the tree becomes dry, you will 
need to remove it from your home 
because it will become a fi re risk. 

Having a real Christmas tree in 
your home is enjoyable and gives 
the feel that the Christmas season 
is here, but always ensure that it 
does not become a hazard or prob-
lem as we want everyone to have 
a safe Christmas season this year.

Kurt Sexton is the Thomas 
County agriculture and natural 
resources agent with Kansas State 
Research and Extension. A na-
tive of Colorado, Sexton works 
with area 4-H clubs, farmers and 
ranchers.

Milbert Elmer Beringer, 83, 
Bethune Colo., father of Mark 
(Ardath) Beringer of Colby, died 
Friday, Nov. 22, 2013, at the St. 
Anthony Hospital in Lakewood, 
Colo.

He was born Jan. 20, 1930, in 
Artas, S.D., to John and Eliza-
beth (Heiser) Beringer. The fam-
ily moved to St. Francis, where he 
attended a country school through 
the third grade. In 1939 they 
moved to Bethune where he com-
pleted the ninth grade.

On Feb. 14, 1942, his parents 
and a sister, Irene Beringer, were 
killed in a car accident which he 
and a sister, Alma Beringer, sur-
vived. He then lived with rela-
tives, Fred and Hilda Ziegler until 
1951.

After working as a ranch hand 
at the Spring Valley Ranch for 
two years, he took a job in 1953 
with MacArthur Implement of 
Burlington, Colo., as head tractor 
mechanic. He then owned and op-
erated Beringer Farms in Bethune 
for 42 years, along with serving in 

the National Guard for nine years.
 He was a member of the Im-

manuel Lutheran Church of Bet-
hune, serving on the church coun-
cil for 12 years.

 On Jan. 25, 1955, he married 
Aldene Weiss in Burlington.

Preceding him in death were 
his wife in 2001; his parents and 
sisters; two infant siblings, Elmer, 
Beringer and Justina Beringer; a 
son, Curt Beringer; and a brother-
in-law, Eilert Weiss.

Survivors include a sister-in-
law, Elaine (Jay) Morrow; two 
foster brothers, Delmer (Sharon) 
Ziegler, Bethune, and Freddy 
(Karen) Ziegler; his son; two 
daughters, Connie (Glenn) Peter-
son, Greeley, Colo., and Sharla 
Beringer, Bennett, Colo.; six 
grandchildren; and six great-
grandchildren.

Services were Wednesday, Nov. 
27, 2013, at the church north of 
Bethune.

The family suggests memorials 
to the church, 27911 County Road 
41, Bethune, Colo, 80805.

Maggies S.

Madisyn Wolf

• Knowledge
   for Life

Kurt
Sexton

Choose your tree
with thoughtful eye

The Brewster Prairie Gem 4-H 
Club met Nov. 11 at Hunter Hall 
with 15 members. Hosts were the 
Baird and Palmgren families.

President Ashley Barrie called 
the meeting to order.

Elliana Clymer led the Pledge 
of Allegiance. Song leaders Barrie 
and Charley Barrett led “Yankee 
Doodle.”

Members answered roll call 
by naming their least favorite 
Thanksgiving food.

Council member Layton Werth 
spoke about EcoBots, an activity 
4-H is sponsoring for kids in after 
school programs.

Community leader Kathy Baird 
reported on the 4-H Achievement 
Banquet, saying club members 
received awards and it went well. 
She said the Baird and Hutton 
families, banquet co-chairs, ap-
preciated help setting up for the 
banquet and presenting awards.

Baird also thanked the club for 
nominating her family as the 4-H 
Family of the Year.

The club received a Purple Seal 
at the banquet.

Barrie, Werth and Emeline Hut-
ton attended offi cer’s training on 
Oct. 28.

The club decided to make a 
donation to Genesis and to play 
Stealing Santa at the December 
meeting.

Baird said the person who was 
voted to be club reporter had de-
cided not to join 4-H and that the 
club needed a replacement. Werth 
nominated Hutton to take over the 
job of reporter, and the club ap-
proved the nomination.

Hunter House gave a project 
talk on his horses. Austin Burk-
holder showed the club how to 
correctly make a football tackle. 
Barrie showed the group how to 
do the “wobble” dance. Colton 
Rundel spoke about being safe 
around farm equipment.

Hutton led recreation with a 
game of red light, green light.

Barrie read announcements, re-
minding the club that each family 
is to bring a fi nger food to the De-
cember meeting.

Rundel read the December pro-
gram.

Werth led the 4-H pledge.
–Emeline Hutton

World Friendship, a new com-
munity group, has been estab-
lished in Colby to help adults 
whose fi rst language is not Eng-
lish.

The all-volunteer group’s pur-
poses are to make adults feel wel-
come in the community, informal-
ly aid in practicing English and to 
enjoy fun and friendship.

Recently, several attendees met 
in the kitchen of the First Pres-
byterian Church with Fran Smith 
to practice making pumpkin pies 
with homemade crusts.

Past meetings have included 

beaded jewelry instruction with 
the help of Sandy Hill.

The group has funding from 
the James and Betty Secrest Fund 
through the Thomas County Com-
munity Foundation to pay for sup-
plies and tickets to museums and 
other cultural events.

All adults are welcome to join 
the group, whether they are Eng-
lish learners or speakers, to prac-
tice speaking English by having 
fun.

The group meets at 3 p.m. Sun-
days. Contact Connie Davis at 
460-7188.


